
Anne became a member of BIFHSGO in 2019 and joined the board in 2021 as the membership director.  
She retired after a career in the federal public service where she worked for Statistics Canada and 
Agriculture and Agri-Food Canada.  She is interested in researching her Irish and English ancestors and 
writing their stories.  She participates in BIFHSGO’s “Writing” special interest group. 
 


